Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education .. Q . '
National Capital Region . Q ‘FJED
DIVISION OF CITY SCHOOLS |
San Francisco High School Compound, Misamis St.
Bago Bantay, Quezon City

September 11, 2009

MEMORANDUM TO:

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Division/District Supervisors
Elementary/Secondary School Principals
Head Teachers and Teachers In-Charge
(Public and Private Schools)

| Attached is a letter of Josiah Israel M. Albelda, School Paper Adviser of
JCSGO Christian Academy, Adviser (Ignite) located at #156 15" Avenue, Cubao,
“Quezon City, re: three day intensive training with the theme “In the Huddle: the Xs

and Os of Sportswriting,” to be held on September 26, 29 and October 3, 20089,
content of which is self-explanatory for your information and guidance.

Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

VICTORIA Q. FUENTES
Schools Division Superintendent

/supervisors/jojo



JCSGO CHRISTIAN ACADEMY

ignite

Change starts here.

#156 15" Avenue, Cubao, Quezon City
AL RN

Dr. Victoria Q. Fuentes 2727273, ; 7/"{5

Schools Division Superintendent
Division of City Schools — Quezon City

Madame:
Greetings in the Name of our Lord Jesus Christ!

Igﬁiie is the official English studeht publication of JCSGO Christian Academy. Our aim is
to provide students an arena to express themselves, hone their skills, and to spark change
through campus journalism. | ,

To achieve this, we have been joining trainings and press conferences sponsored by the
Division of City Schools since our inception, seeing this as a perfect way to develop the
journalistic skills and talents of our students.

In connection with this, we are going to hold “In the Huddle: the Xs and Os of
Sportswriting,” an intensive three-day training on September 26, 29 and October 3 at
our school. It will include workshops, lectures, actual game coverage designed and
competition and facilitated by our speakers, Bong Pedralvez (Journal Group), Dennis |
Principe (Inquirer, Business Mirror, GMA), Jonas Terrado (Manila Bulletin) and yours truly.

To be able to help in the training of our sportswriters in the Division, we are opening In
the Huddle to all Quezon City campus scribes both public and private schools.

In lieu of this, we ask your office to endorse our event and promoting it to school paper
advisers. Registration is pegged at Php 250.00, including snacks and press kit. Only 40
slots are open for this and registration is first come, first served.

We are looking forward for your kind consideration on this matter. Should you have any
inquiries, please contact me at (0927) 303 7198, Thank you and God bless you!

Respectfully yours,
. / /

Adviser, Ignite



